| strongly support HB3239. On Chehalem Mountain Industrial hemp processing using highly explosive chemicals is currently be
conducted in agricultural buildings with no TVFR right off. As many letters state this is on a hard to access gravel road that was
largely affect by the Chehalem mountain wildfires.

While OLCC has made it clear their regulations on the marijuana side, Yamhill county as time and again told us their hands are tied
in regards to being able to deny such operations. This overlap in regulation has left blind spots where industrial processing has
been allowed in an agricultural areas leaving residence and firefighters in credible danger. The astronomical water consumption

needed for such facility in a limited water area will not only impact wells and property value, but negatively impact important surface
water that is crucial for our wildlife.



